May 14, 1927. Hon. W. A. White, Emporia, Kansas. Dear Mr. White: You doubtless are aware of the great difficulty one finds to use all of the good material that is offered in students who desire part time work. I appreciate your recommendations of Cedric Jones and will file same for reference, and will use the young man in some way if it is possible for us to do so. In regard to the last paragraph of your letter concerning Capt. Hamilton, I am reminded of an incident which occurred a good many years ago. Two men were seeking the Republican nomination for congress from the second district. Our good friend, Charlie Tucker, came into the office and told me that he and his friends had decided to give the Douglas County vote to U. S. Guyer. This was interesting enough but I wondered upon what authority they were acting. I supported Mr. Little, and, therefore, won his first nomination. I am not particularly proud of what I accomplished, but it has always seemed to me that if my help is desired in putting over a candidate, that it would be wise to let me have some part in determining who the candidate should be. I like young Hamilton and will probably help put him over, but I don't want the bunch to count too certainly upon my readiness to always fall in line for anything the fixers may plan. The election of Hoch for governor is not so far distant as to have passed entirely out of the minds of the men who take delight in making the slates for the other fellow to carry out. Sincerely yours, WCS-HM